

ĐỀ CHÍNH THỨC

Hanoi-Amsterdam High School for the Gifted

Name:.....

Class: 6...

2nd END-OF-TERM TEST (2020-2021)

Grade: 6

Time allowance: 60 minutes

MARK:

PART A. PHONETICS**I. Choose the word whose underlined part is pronounced differently from that of the others (0.5 pt.)**

- | | | | | |
|--------------------------|------------------------|-----------------------|----------------------|--------|
| 1. A. house <u>bo</u> at | B. l <u>o</u> cal | C. m <u>o</u> torhome | D. t <u>o</u> wer | 1..... |
| 2. A. skyscraper | B. t <u>y</u> pe | C. appl <u>i</u> ance | D. aud <u>i</u> ence | 2..... |
| 3. A. r <u>o</u> bot | B. r <u>e</u> mote | C. r <u>e</u> cognize | D. s <u>o</u> lar | 3..... |
| 4. A. mar <u>a</u> thon | B. weath <u>e</u> rman | C. mon <u>t</u> h | D. <u>t</u> hird | 4..... |
| 5. A. r <u>e</u> ason | B. s <u>e</u> ries | C. s <u>p</u> ace | D. s <u>y</u> mbol | 5..... |

II. Choose the word whose main stress is placed differently from that of the others (0.5 pt.)

- | | | | | |
|------------------|----------------|----------------|--------------|--------|
| 1. A. modern | B. adventure | C. palace | D. major | 1..... |
| 2. A. equipment | B. electricity | C. educational | D. disappear | 2..... |
| 3. A. goggles | B. reuse | C. control | D. opinion | 3..... |
| 4. A. comedy | B. clumsy | C. cartoon | D. channel | 4..... |
| 5. A. skateboard | B. universe | C. schedule | D. regard | 5..... |

PART B. USE OF ENGLISH**I. Choose the option that best completes each of the following sentences (1 pt.)**

- We should do exercise every day to keep
A. healthy B. strong C. trained D. fit 1.....
- "..... do you go swimming?" – "About twice a week."
A. How B. How often C. How much D. How many 2.....
- In the future, our cars will run electricity, so they will not cause pollution.
A. on B. for C. by D. with 3.....
- A student should study to be successful in examinations.
A. easily B. hardly C. widely D. hard 4.....
- The Golden Gate Bridge is one of the most famous in the United States.
A. landmarks B. cities C. capitals D. towers 5.....
- This sweater is among the three available.
A. expensive B. more expensive C. the most expensive D. less expensive 6.....
- We are watching a on global warming on Discovery Channel.
A. comedy B. romance C. documentary D. cartoon 7.....
- Basketball is an example of a/an sport when you can play with several people.
A. outdoor B. team C. individual D. indoor 8.....
- We were very sad when our school team didn't even one goal.
A. score B. point C. kick D. play 9.....
- Television is one of the most important of communication.
A. means B. skills C. strategies D. methods 10.....

II. Use the correct form of the given word to complete each of the following sentences (1 pt.)

- There is a new stadium in town. It is modern and has up-to-date (equip).
- My future house will be in the (mountain) area, surrounded by tall trees.
- Future cars will need (sun) energy to run.
- About 7 million (visit) come to the Eiffel Tower every year.
- Nowadays, cartoons also have (educate) values.

III. Use the correct form and tense of the verb in brackets to complete each of the following sentences (1 pt.)

- (you/ever/be) to a Firework Festival before?
- You might (meet) the new coach tomorrow, so dress neatly.

3. School (start) at 7 o'clock every day, so don't be late.

4. I (leave) my ruler at home. Can I borrow yours?

5. My brother (not/go) to the cathedral yesterday with my grandparents.

IV. Fill in each blank with one appropriate preposition to complete each of the following sentences (1 pt.)

1. the age of 17, he won the first World Cup.

2. The new amusement park is too beautiful words. You should visit it metime!

3. In the future, robots will help you look your children.

4. You can bring your camera to take some pictures it.

5. Pelé is considered the best football player all time.

V. Underline the mistake in each of the following sentences and provide correction (1 pt.)

1. The 7 o'clock news tell people about what's going on in Viet Nam and around the world. 1.....
A B C D

2. The pig race festival sounds interestingly. 2.....
A B C D

3. Although he spent a lot of time practicing for the competition, he still failed at the end. 3.....
A B C D

4. Tomorrow Mom and Dad will rent bicycles and we will ride on the city. 4.....
A B C D

5. The Temple of Literature is one of the most famous tourist attraction in Hanoi. 5.....
A B C D

PART C. READING

I. Read the text and answer the following questions. (1.2 pts.)

DARK, COLD, AND SCARY

The British seem to enjoy unusual sports more than most other nationalities. But the Bog Snorkeling Championship is one of the strangest. It takes place every year in Wales. The competitors have to swim 110 meters through cold, dark, muddy water – without using their arms! And they have to keep their faces in the water at all times, breathing through a snorkel.

Who would want to compete in a horrible event like that? Well, in fact more than 100 people enter it each year, many of them from other countries. Dan Morgan from Wales is the current champion. He finished the course in 1 minute 30 seconds – a world record.

Is bog snorkeling really so nasty? Sheelagh Tompkins, the woman who started the tournament, says yes. 'It's dark and you can't see, and that's scary.' So why do the British enjoy such unusual sports? Perhaps it's because we have a chance of winning!

1. Find the words in text and match them with the definitions below.

a. people who take part in an event	a. _____
b. to take part (in a competition)	b. _____
c. the winner of a competition or event	c. _____
d. the route of a race	d. _____
e. the best time / distance / score / etc. ever	e. _____
f. a sports competition	f. _____

2. Answer the following questions.

a. Where does the competition take place?

b. How far do the competitors have to swim?

c. How many competitors enter every year?

d. What is the fastest ever time?

e. Who started the competition?

f. Why is it frightening, according to Sheelagh Tompkins?

II. Read the article below and answer the following questions. (0.8 pts.)

CHANGING CHINA

Our Asia correspondent David Earle reflects on how fast the world's most populated country is changing.

I've visited many amazing cities over the years, but Shanghai is the most spectacular I've ever seen in my life. Today I've been walking around the Pudong area of the city, and I'm both exhausted and surprised by the experience. When you see Pudong's incredible collection of space-age skyscrapers up close, it's almost impossible to believe that in 1990 there was nothing there but fishermen's huts.

I've been coming to China for nearly 20 years, and while Beijing is still China's cultural and political center, Shanghai is now seen as the symbol of the country's new capitalist economy. The city already has more than 2,000 buildings over 150 meters high, more than on the entire west coast of the USA. Even Chinese people I've known for years are amazed at how fast things have changed. Liu Zhang, a property developer who has been working in Shanghai for ten years, says, "My company has been building skyscrapers here since 1993, and business is still booming. This year, we've built three new apartment blocks and are planning to build another five. I hardly recognize the city anymore." Shanghai has also attracted a lot of foreign investment. There's a huge Armani store on the Bund, the city's main pedestrian street, and you can't walk very far without coming across a McDonald's or a Starbucks.

After 25 years of rapid industrial development, China is now the biggest producer of manufactured goods in the world. However, such rapid economic change has also created environmental problems, and many of China's biggest cities have become more polluted due to increased car ownership. For example, 60% of people in Beijing cycled to work in 1998 – now the figure is less than 20%.

I've just got back to my hotel room, which is 'only' on the fifty-fourth floor. And as I look across the Huangpu River at the millions of lights shining from Pudong's skyscrapers, one thing seems certain – what happens in China in the next ten years will affect us all.

1. Find three ways in which Shanghai has changed. Choose THREE correct answers.

- | | |
|---|--|
| A. Shanghai has a lot of skyscrapers. | D. Shanghai has become the most spectacular city in the world. |
| B. Shanghai has become the world's most polluted city. | E. Shanghai is the symbol of China's new capitalism. |
| C. Shanghai has become China's cultural and political center. | F. Shanghai has attracted a great deal of foreign investors. |

1. _____	2. _____	3. _____
----------	----------	----------

2. Put the tick (✓) in the correct column to decide whether the following statements are true or false.

	TRUE	FALSE
a. There weren't any skyscrapers in Pudong 25 years ago.	☐	☐
b. There are more skyscrapers in Shanghai than in the whole of the USA.	☐	☐
c. China now manufactures more products than any other country.	☐	☐
d. More people in Beijing are cycling to work these days.	☐	☐
e. The writer thinks China will have a big influence on the world in the future.	☐	☐

PART D. WRITING

I. Complete the second sentence using the word given, so that it has a similar meaning to the first one (1 pt.)

1. I have never seen such a pathetic movie before. (MOST)

→ This is _____.

2. The food looks delicious. Its taste is horrible. (ALTHOUGH)

→ The food tastes _____.

3. Jimmy is interested in the idea of living on Mars. (INTERESTING)

→ Jimmy finds it _____.

4. Don't use paper cups. Bring your own bottle. (INSTEAD)

→ Bring _____.

5. Last night I couldn't sleep because of the noise from the nearby construction. (AWAKE)

→ The noise _____.

II. Write full sentences using the words given. Change the form of verbs if necessary (1 pt.)

1. People / live / Mars / someday / but / it / too / expensive / travel / now.

→ _____.

2. A / smart / fridge / keep / track / food stocks / and / suggest / suitable / recipes / based / available / food items.

→ _____.

3. Britain/ most/ common/ leisure activities/ watch/ television/ films/ listen/ radio.

→ _____.

4. For / trip / the Pyramid / , / visitors / better / catch / bus / spite / noisy condition.

→ _____.

5. Weathergirl / woman / television / who / tell / what / weather / like.

→ _____.

- THE END -